
Letter #5: Non-Respondent Follow-Up Survey



National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration
                           United States Department of Commerce

October 20, 2013

Dear Orange County Resident,

You recently received a survey from the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration asking for 

your opinions about local beaches.  Your household was one of a small number in Orange County 

randomly selected to provide opinions on this subject.  

 If you already completed the questionnaire that we sent earlier, thank you very much.  You do 

not need to respond to this letter.  

 If you have decided not to complete the questionnaire, please consider completing the enclosed

follow-up survey.  This follow-up survey is very brief, and it is extremely important in helping us 

to understand the overall results.    

The survey should be completed by the adult (18 years of age or older) who lives in your household 

whose birthday is the first to occur after September 1st.    Please have this person complete the survey 

even if he or she rarely visits local beaches.  The survey can be returned in the pre-paid reply envelope 

that we have included here.  Your address will be removed from our database after we receive your 

completed survey.  

We are extremely grateful for your willingness to assist NOAA in this research effort.  If you have any 

questions at all, please feel free to call <<SURVEY ORGANIZATION>>’s toll-free number at <<PHONE>> 

and ask for <<CONTACT>>.  

Sincerely,

Nancy Wallace,

Director, Marine Debris Program

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration  


